## Bonenfant, Janice

F	r	O	n	1:	

chamby@comcast.net

Sent:

Monday, May 11, 2015 10:12 PM

To: Cc: Bonenfant, Janice

Subject:

Aspell, Thomas Fwd: Street traffic issue in Concord

Hi Janice:

Can we have this placed on next month's City Council agenda for referral to TPAC?

Thanks!

Byron

From: "Kristina Snyder" < khsnyder22@yahoo.com>

To: chamby@comcast.net

**Sent:** Monday, May 11, 2015 12:37:52 PM **Subject:** Street traffic issue in Concord

Dear Councilor,

My name is Kristina Snyder and I have been renting an apartment off of Pearl Street in Concord for two years. This street is a narrow one way street. My concern is that people use this small street as a thruway and literal "drag strip" to cut off the traffic that turns up Franklin and get ahead of it. Also, now Papa Johns has had their delivery vehicles doing the same. They speed up so quickly for such a short street! If I am pulling out of my driveway they beep at me for fear I will get ahead of them and slow them down.

There are small children that play, pets, and wildlife that are on this street. Vision is limited driving down.

I would like to propose either a speed bump, local traffic only sign, or a reduced speed limit sign. At the very least it would be nice to see a police car on this street once in awhile.

Please get back to me with your feedback.

Thank you!

Kristina Snyder